EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, June 7, 2010
Board Members Present:  Lance Gatter (for Annette Duvall), George Crowder (for Gill James), Pat McCarthy, Mike Bailey, Bob Dowding, Todd Franceschina, Joann Fukuma, Brent Kawaguchi, John Wiley, Gary Emslie, Jeff Lowell, Megan Marson, Joe Thompson, Luke Syverson
Tom Doyle – District Director

Board Members Absent:  Chris Bigelow, Craig Olson


1. Introduction of Guests:  None

2. Approval of Monday, May 10, 2010 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P 


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 52,072.55
Savings:
$ 26,015.05
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #15840 through #15888 for a total of $ 15,711.57
M/S/P.  


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
· District Director meeting June 1.  Tom reported on the meeting at the WIAA where the District Directors were asked to make recommendations to the WIAA Board concerning next year’s basketball regional play.  The Board will meet in late July to determine what the state basketball tournament will look like.  The directors recommended that:  1) Tuesday may be used if necessary to complete pre-state play; 2) limit cross mountain travel; 3) use the 1v.1 and 2 v. 2 playoff format; and 4) use the baseball bracketing process to determine which teams play in each regional.  While these recommendations were not unanimous, they were the leading suggestions for the board to consider.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Michael Bailey
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  

  1 Coach Ejections 

  4 Player Ejections

  1 Recruiting

  1 No Coach Present
B. League Reports.
a. Kingco – Held a two day retreat at Leavenworth to work on next year’s handbook and schedules.  Swimming is a budget concern for the league.

b. Metro – Held last meeting of the year today.  Jana, Lance, and Al will be gone next year.  Talked about philosophy of the league and how their designees represent themselves at Sea-King.  
c. Emerald City – Held a retreat last week with their ADs and will continue working on communication for next year.  They are in flux about post season.
d. SeaTac – Mt. Rainier Lutheran won both the 1B and 2B track, Seattle Lutheran won the Baseball championship.  Several ADs are leaving, so there will be significant turnover for next year as 2 new schools join next year.
e. MS – The Foothills league will have Pacific Cascade MS joining the league next year.  They will be updating by-laws for next year.  Snoqualmie Valley will have sports next year.  There is some discussion among the Issaquah middle schools about having their own league in the future.
C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson.  Joe went out and observed some soccer officiating just so he has more information about how they operate.  The soccer officials provide services for our schools as well as the club soccer which provides the vast majority of their officiating business.  Board members reiterated the concern about the difference in officiating between club and school soccer.  It may be worthwhile to invite officials to meet with high school people to try to get them to help us to manage the game more pro-actively than currently.  Kingco league will have a group get together to look at soccer next year and will talk about inviting other leagues to participate, then invite the official’s associations to take part in the discussions as well.
D. Approval of 2010-2011 Sea-King Budget.  Approved the budget with changes.  Put a 2.5% raise on the Director’s salary.  Also, Tom is asked to develop a committee to come up with an evaluation process for the District Director position and replacement process down the road.  M/S/P to maintain current level of salary for the eligibility chair.
E. Proposed Changes to Sea-King Constitution. M/S/P to amend the constitution using Proposal #1 to allow for two representatives from each league.  Pat McCarthy and Gil James will be the Kingco reps for next year.
F. Mileage Reimbursement for 2009-2010 Executive Board Meetings

G. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report.  Soccer and track are not yet complete, but the rest of the sports reports are completed.
H. Location of Next Year’s Board Meetings.  The BSD is ending the cafeteria service for next year.  We will relocate the board meetings to Sammamish High School where we can meet and continue the board dinner afterwards.
I. Eligibility Chair.  Craig Bakken informed Tom on Friday that he is resigning as the Sea-King District Eligibility Chair.  He would love to continue to serve on the committee, but does not wish to continue in the Chair capacity.  The board discussed the timing and process for hiring a new chair.  M/S/P Pat and Tom will find a candidate and present that person to the board via email this summer.
J. Executive Board Calendar.  The 2010-11 calendar was reviewed again as approved.
K. Luke congratulated MI, Bear Creek, and Mt. Rainier Lutheran on winning the State Academic Championships.
L. 3A Basketball.  Pat presented two proposals for the District Basketball tournament.  At the Metro/Kingco meeting, a 12 team modified double elimination tournament was agreed to.  The losers from winner’s bracket would move to the loser’s bracket.  Another proposal to cut the number of contests was also presented in the last week for both leagues to review.  It puts the four winners in the second round into the state tourney while requiring that the all the loser’s bracket teams play for one playoff spot.  Pat will go to Metro to discuss the new proposal to cut the number of contests.  Metro and Kingco will discuss and try to come to agreement.  Should they not be able to agree, the Board will make the determination.
M. 4A Bi-District Agreement.  M/S/P to approve the agreement between 4A District 1 and District 2.  
7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. None.
B. Board Philosophy 
C. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  We have moved to a new site for our website.  Make sure to link directly to our website.  If you are linked to it through the WIAA site, that site has changed, and we no longer are linked through it.

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, August 30,  2010-3:30PM Bellevue ESC
A. Executive Board Calendar

B. Service Fees & 2009-2010 Travel Points

C. Distribution of 2009-2010 Excess Fees

D. District Tournament Allocations

E. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

F. 2010-2011 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees

G. 2010-2011 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals
9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:55PM.

